Food Group meeting Friday feb 4th

Present;- Maureen Ward, Peter Ward, Peter Clarke, Niall Wildewood, Mike Doak, Nick Jones, Peter Dicken, Oliver Coles, 

Apologies Naomi van der Velden 

Topics discussed included spaces in Penrith which could be used as a café, bakery, meeting place, weekly farmers market with an emphasis on locally grown and cooked/baked raw materials. 

It was thought that the north end of town still offered the best location for passing trade on foot or for cyclists, with possibly beneficial links with Arragon’s bike shop close by and the new Booth’s supermarket not too far away, which might possibly have a customer base profile in tune with these aims and a vested interest in sponsoring such a project. PW  to explore premises availability.

Ideally the café/shop would be staffed by college leavers looking for a start in catering and enthusiastic towards local produce. Partners could include local food co-operatives such as Crosby Ravensworth Food Alliance, Deer and Dexter, Abbot’s Hall Farm and Winter Tarn Farm, all suppliers of quality local produce. It was felt that the Cambridge model of the farmer’s market may be the best way forward where staff was hired by the producers leaving more time for the partners to do what they do best – produce the food.

N J brought a loaf of bread made with the current batch of Watermill flour and it was commented what an excellent batch it was, producing a good firm and well risen loaf with an excellent crumb texture.

PD spoke briefly about the recent radio4 Food Programme episode which explored how Ireland was experiencing a regeneration of farming, with  enthusiasm for home produced food due to the recent collapse of the country’s economy. This was not entirely inward looking, as exports were seen as a hopeful way forward. Small farms particularly were being closely watched as acre for acre they provided the best employment opportunities for agricultural college leavers. 

NJ reported that serious interest for the building of a cob fired community oven had been expressed by 
Growing Well, Low Sizergh Farm, Kendal

            The River’s Meet Project, Cockermouth,

            And an unspecified correspondent in Wigton.

PD confirmed that Hunter Hall School, was interested in having a mobile version on site in June for an event. 

There may also be an opportunity to work with Glenmore Trust on this project. PD to explore further.

PD reported on the progress on the cob oven building at Newton Rigg. A most enjoyable few hours were spent by all who attended, the base being completed enthusiastically by Ovenistas and N. Rigg students. Further work will take place Wednesday Feb 9th. From 10am  Interested volunteers welcome to attend at the Forest Garden site, Newton Rigg, 

Thanks to Peter and Maureen for providing excellent nibbles and goodies to sustain members through the evening on a night of wild weather.

Next meeting 4 Unity Terrace, Shap March 4th

